Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, January 18, 2023


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:30 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, B. Overkamp. R. Woodward,  L. Oldt,  G. Bo, J. Rule..  Trustee Dudas was excused.   Also in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore, Patricia Gallagher, Karla Brown.
The agenda was accepted as presented by unanimous vote.

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the December  meeting were accepted as presented by unanimous vote.

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon.  Motion by Bo, supported by Woodward to pay bills totaling $8,534.20.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Library Report:  The Director’s written report was provided to the board prior to the meeting.  Additional copies were also provided at the meeting.  There were no questions regarding the information in the report. 

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of new library locations:  Mark Gleason from Coldwell Banker was present to answer initial questions about the property located at the southeast corner of Pontaluna and Harvey.  Trustee Overkamp will arrange for a tour of the building with the listing agent.
Also discussed, was the building on the northwest corner of Park and Third – currently housing Fifth Third Bank.  It has come to our attention that the bank will be vacating this property sometime in March.  Trustee Dillon will contact the bank to see if we can tour that facility.

NEW BUSINESS

Election of 2023 Board Positions:  Motion by Woodward.  Support by Bo to accept the following slate of officers for the coming year:  President:  R. Dillon;  Vice President:  B. Overkamp; Treasurer:  G. Bo;  Secretary:  R. Woodward.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Committee Appointments:   Current committees will remain with any necessary changes left to the president’s discretion.

Consumers Credit Union CD:  Discussion followed regarding the need to make changes to some of our investments with the rise in interest rates.  Motion by Bo, support by Oldt to allow Trustee Dillon to research best possible rates and purchase of new CD(s).  Motion passed unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Karla Brown reported on increased membership in the Friends of Fruitport Library group and their plans for the upcoming year.
Other comments were received regarding location and purchase of a new library.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to adjourn by Oldt. Support by Overkamp.  Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

